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Erin Mathews

From: Denise Arthur - DNR <Denise.Arthur@state.co.us>

Sent: Thursday, January 18, 2018 12:22 PM

To: Erin Mathews

Cc: Chris Binschus - DNR

Subject: RE: COGCC FIELD INSPECTION REPORT [Doc#682403200, Loc Id: 447898 Name: 

Anderson Facility 9-59-31-SESW] SUBMITTED NOTICE

Dear Mr. Mathews, 
  
Thank you for working to resolve the stormwater issue.  The reclamation group inspections with stormwater issues are 

generally based on installation of controls in accordance with good engineering practice. Generally we do not receive 

any specific information from the operators on the stormwater planning up front. The CDOT or Urban drainage would be 

a good source for sizing sediment traps.  Chris mentioned to me that the rest of the stormwater controls looked suitable 

at the time of his inspection.  
  
Given current  the weather challenges we will extend you CA date to 3-9-2018 
  
Best regards, Denise 
  
Denise T Arthur Ph.D. 
Reclamation Supervisor 
Colorado Oil and Gas Conservation Commission 
1120 lincoln Street Suite 801 
Denver Colorado 80203 
  
Office 303 894-2100 Ext 5195 
  
From: Binschus - DNR, Chris [mailto:chris.binschus@state.co.us]  

Sent: Wednesday, January 17, 2018 10:16 AM 

To: Denise Arthur - DNR <denise.arthur@state.co.us> 

Subject: Fwd: COGCC FIELD INSPECTION REPORT [Doc#682403200, Loc Id: 447898 Name: Anderson Facility 9-59-31-

SESW] SUBMITTED NOTICE 

  

Denise, 

  

The Operator is asking for an extension to perform the corrective action due to weather conditions and other 

circumstances- see the message below.   

  

Chris Binschus 

NE Reclamation Specialist 
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